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EXECUTIVE SESSION was called at 9:15 a.m. prior to opening the regularly scheduled public meeting to review with new Board members procedure and regulations.
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman, James Johnson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors (“Board”) to order at 9:30 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members of the Board reviewed the minutes of the April 14, 2010 Board meeting and MOTION I was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Gawne, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes with corrections.
OLD BUSINESS
PROPOSED A REGULATION
Mr. Smitson, Assistant Commissioner, revisited with the Board the overview provided during the March meeting of the process for promulgating regulations to assist the Board member’s understanding of current exemption for public utilities.  A review of the specific proposed language for the regulation (9A-103.3) clarifying the exemption of employees of a public utility.  Under the current law, employees of a public utility are not required to hold a pertinent license issued by the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air Conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors in order to perform certain specified work on behalf of the utility. The Board was asked to consider a regulation clarifying the exemption of employees of utility companies to include unlicensed individuals subcontracted to carry out an energy conservation program overseen by the Public Service Commission. By adopting the regulation the Board maintains control to modify or repeal the proposal.
Upon a Motion by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Clinedisnt and approved by a majority vote, the Board proposes to promulgate a regulation regarding Section (A-103(3) of the Maryland Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors Act (MD Code Ann.., Business Regulation Article) containing the following language:

A. (1)  An individual shall be considered to be an employee of a public utility company regulated by the Public Service Commission within the meaning of Business Regulation Article, §9A-103(3), Annotated Code of Maryland, if the individual works on behalf of the utility in the implementation of a residential energy efficiency program involving the installation of a remote controlled thermostat or a remote controlled switch, a part of a program approved by the Public Service Commission.

(2) For the purpose of Subsection (1) of this Section, residential installations include installations at single-family dwellings, or at multi-family structures where the occupant of a dwelling unit:


(a) owns the unit or has the prior approval of the property owner to participate in 


the program;


(b) has energy usage that is individually metered; and

 
(c) has control over the equipment conditioning the occupant’s living space.

(3) All installations shall be completed by January 1, 2013.
(B) The public utility company or a designee of the utility shall provide the training and

oversight needed to insure that all work is performed in a safe and workmanlike

manner.

NEW BUSINESS
Honeywell Presentation
Mr. McMahon and Michael Powell, Esq., representing Honeywell, gave a PowerPoint

presentation outlining the Peak Rewards Program, giving a review of services provided. Currently 230,000 thermostats or switches have been installed to date under the program and with projected installations totaling 430,000.  Neither the installation of the thermostat or switch requires the alteration of the HVAC unit. Also, any need for HVAC would be routed to licensed individuals of the trade.  He maintained that BGE’s Peak Rewards program is similar to programs also underway by other utilities Honeywell’s role does not involve performing HVAC services and in response to BGE’s RFP did not require licensed individual to provide the service. He went through each step required for thermostat installation and under the EmPower MD/Peak Rewards program, Honeywell technicians install remote control thermostats in homes or remote control switches on exteriors, technicians do not attempt to diagnose HVAC problems and do not perform any HVAC repair.  Technician determine whether to install devices based on visual appearance and customer feed back Over 5,400 units program to date have been turned down an directed to HVAC contractors for service.  Honeywell’s focus is on safety and
perform background checks, conduct monthly safety training meetings and take incident investigation and corrective actions.  The program results show zero customer injuries, minor staff incidents and 16 recordable OSHA recordable events.  Honeywell and BGE conduct quality assurance inspections.  Honeywell has used an RFP process to solicit subcontractors to augment their installation workforce.  There were solicitations made to over 700 HVAC and a number of electrical firms during February 2009.  One hundred thirty requested the RFP package, only 10 submitted pricing bids in the spring of 2009.  Currently there are 95 contractors registered in the
Peak Rewards program.  If an acceptable regulation is adopted by the Board Honeywell is prepared to reissue the RFP for subcontractors and will award the contract to competitive proposals.

Mr. Matusky, Board member, asked if technicians are provided a vehicle, what is the unit price per installation, who would replace a bad thermostat and from his experience and expertise is

confident that 8 units could be installed per day but that number could vary.  Mr. Warren, Board member, asked where the solicitation was advertised for proposal submission, is there a master list containing names of HVAC and electrical contractors, and is this type of installation considered electrical work?  Mr. Warren also inquired whether this project is behind in its installation, of 230,000 unites have been installed with projection of 2012 completion, why would the cost of installation change?   Board member Mr. Clinedinst, Is installation currently being done using unlicensed technicians? Is this presentation an attempt to avoid litigation, and are bids based on the use of non-licensed technicians.  Mr. Clinedinst also asked Mr. McMahon that if court ordered would the contract be re-directed.  Why are licensed subcontractors being used but technicians not required to hold license? what is the overload protection?, and does Honeywell have a contract with local union 486, if so he is not familiar with it.  Board member, Mr. Gawne asked is technicians are being paid per piece installed or an hourly rate?  James Johnson, chairman, asked if this consumption reduction the intent to reduce cost to the customer for energy.  As in the March 23rd meeting, Board members raised expressed concern about safety of the service being provided by technicians of whose training the Board has no oversight.  Mr. Matusky and Mr. Clinedinst again expressed being skeptical about the service providers' claim that using licensed HVACR contractors would not be cost effective, without economical data to support the claim, especially in this economic climate where they observed that so many licensed HVACR contractors are out of work.  
Mr. McMahon assured the Board members that training is provided monthly for all technicians engaged in the installation of thermostats.  The work being provided is not considered electrical
and technicians are paid at a rate of $18 per hour.  Honey and BGE are attempting to avoid litigation and wishes to reach a compromise that would satisfy both parties.  Bids are based on not using licensed technicians and if court ordered would re-direct the contract.  The subcontractors that are being used are licensed; however, the technicians do not hold license.  The overload protection is 240 volts which complies with national electrical code.  The targeted for completion of the EmPower/Peak Rewards program is 2013.   Regarding why cost would change, terms of contract modification measuring cost to benefit ratio, because the cost of electricity is decreasing. Honeywell’s contract target dated is the end December 2012.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Motion II was made by Mr. Fred Matusky, seconded by Mr. Robert Gawne, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning, and Refrigeration Contractors go into Executive Session, at 12:00 p.m., 500 N. Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  The meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, § 10-508(a)(7).  The purpose of the meeting was to consult with counsel to review and discuss confidential materials.
The Board reconvened into public session at 12:25 p.m.
Motion V made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried to that the Board accepts the dispositions rendered in the Executive Session.

NEW BUSINESS
Legislative Update
Mr. Loleas reminded Board members to have suggestions for proposals next year’s general assembly by the June meeting. All processes must be wrapped up by September 2010, recommendation by the board, draft to Secretary by August, Secretary reviews the legislation and forwards to the Governor’s office.  Board members assured Mr. Loleas that they would begin looking at statutes that require legislative change and present it for consideration.

DELAWARE LICENSING
Harry Loleas, Deputy Commissioner, recently spoke with the Commissioner of Delaware Occupational licensing and chairman for that Board.  The Delaware is proposing to terminate granting contractors from Maryland license without examination, because Maryland does offer the same courtesy.  The commission for Delaware states that their requirements were modeled after Maryland’s, and says to be the same in many aspects.

Board members are asked to take a serious look at considering entering into a reciprocal agreement to eliminate any barrier that would be raised preventing Maryland contractors from obtaining a Delaware license without examination.

MOTION VI made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to review the Delaware regulation for comparable likeness to consider entering into a reciprocal agreement, waiver of exam or license for license match will be taken under advisement.   
CORRESPONDENCE  
None.
COUNSEL'S REPORT

None.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None.
Review of Applicants
None.
Adjournment

MOTION IV made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to adjourn.  There being no further business meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
         


Approved without corrections

        √
               
Approved with corrections


James Johnson




 
July 14, 2010


James Johnson, Chairman



  Date
IT WAS DETERMINED THAT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 9, 2010 AT 9:30 A.M. IN THE 3rd  FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM AT 500 N. CALVERT STREET.
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